ELGIN TURNERS MAY 2018

## President's Corner

I'd really like to thank the members, board members and staff who have all really been stepping up lately to clean up our club, help with and attend events. It is great to see Elgin Turners be a club again. I'd like to thank everyone that showed up for and helped make Honors and Awards a great day. We have more great events coming up and hope to see you all there. If each member could do at least two things for the club a year, and encourage 2 people to join and or help out, our membership would never suffer hardship. Look at the calendar and see what you can do to attend or help out with. If you bring in 2 new members your dues next year are free.

I'd like to welcome Peggy Crain and Dan Buss to our executive board. Thank you for stepping up to help us out. A complete list of board members can be found at <a href="http://www.elginturners.org/about-us/executive-board.html">http://www.elginturners.org/about-us/executive-board.html</a>

While much has been done, much is still left to do. The front of our building is the face we provide to the city. It really looks terrible. Walls are dirty, have open patches of soil, a sidewalk that needs repair, a sign frame and railings that need to be painted. The front of our service station needs to be painted. We have areas of our club that need to be cleaned indoors, and things that need to be repaired. What can you do to help or who do you know that might be able to help? We really need some volunteers to help us out. In addition, there are always things we could use donated, there is a wish list at

http://www.elginturners.org/about-us/wish-list.html

The seed has been planted with Queen of Hearts and it has been growing. We could really use more participation. We have regular food specials on Thursdays and domestic beers are only 2 Bucks, come on down and bring your friends and family.

We have a member Larry Cutsforth who suffered a stroke, heart problems, and infections and spent half a year in the hospital. He was a board member last year, and went from healthy to near death, from employed to not. He is loved by all and invite all to pray for his continued recovery. We are having a benefit for him on Sunday, May 20<sup>th</sup> at 1PM. If you have anything you can donate or are willing to help out with the event, please contact Theresa or Carrie.

With Turner Greetings,

Dave Williams

## ELGIN TURNERS NEWSLETTER MAY 2018



CELEBRATE THE DAY
WITH YOUR ELGIN TURNER FRIENDS
THE PARTY STARTS AT 1:00 PM

We'll have a Mexican Fiesta Including tamales, enchilada's, rice, beans, chips, salsa & MORE! Dinner is \$12.00

El Milagro Margarita's on special AND

The El Milagro Girls providing Tequila samples at 3:00 PM!!



AFTER THE FIESTA STAY
STAY FOR THE DERBY



DON'T FORGET YOUR HAT!



ELGIN TURNERS May 2018

THANK YOU to everyone that came to the Honors & Awards celebration. Congratulations to the Honorees 10 year members Carl Athas, Joe Bressler, Cheryl Cicero, Michael Danoff, Bridget McHugh and Thomas Poole. 25 year members Dave Williams, Dale Wiback and Charles Krepp. Thank you to everyone who helped cooked, serve and bartend!!

We have a lot of events coming up so mark your calendars:

- May 5th: Cinco de Mayo and the Kentucky Derby. We will be having a Mexican Fiesta starting at 1:00, El Milagro Tequila girls at 3:00 offering samples, specials on El Milagro Margarita's. Dinner will be \$12.00. Then we'll hang out and watch the Derby so don't forget your best hat!
- > May 13th: Mother's Day Brunch from 10:00 1:00
- > May 20th: Benefit for Larry Cutsforth
- > July 21st: Golf Outing and steak dinner
- July 28th: 35 mile bike ride from National Turners in Aurora to Illinois Turner Camp

Fliers for these events are posted on the events board as well as sign-up sheets for volunteers. If there is an event you would be interested in the club hosting please let me know your ideas and we will see what we can do to get something setup.

Theresa Ernst, Vice President

1<sup>ST</sup> ANNUAL TURNER 35 MILE BIKE TRIP SATURDAY, JULY 28<sup>TH</sup>

The ride will start at 8:00 with a complimentary continental breakfast at the National Headquarters
111 S Lincoln Way (Route 31), North Aurora

We'll head out and stop for lunch at Elgin Turners - 112 Villa, Elgin

After lunch we will hit the trail again and head to
Illinois Turner Camp. It is Founders Day weekend at camp so you
will be able to enjoy the Pool, Dinner & the DJ

Sign-up sheets are located at Elgin & Aurora Turners
For more information contact
Carrie at 847-902-9978 or Terry at 630-404-9380
No cost for the ride, but you are responsible for your lunch and dinner
Link to bike trail map

https://www.traillink.com/viewtrailmap/?tr=fox-river-trail-(il)



SUNDAY MAY 13<sup>TH</sup> 10:00 AM - 1:00 PM

STOP BY OR CALL THE ELGIN TURNER HALL BY MAY 10<sup>TH</sup> TO MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS

MOM'S CAN ENJOY A
COMPLIMENTARY MIMOSA

PLEASE JOIN THE ELGIN TURNERS

GOLF OUTING ON

SATURDAY, JULY 21<sup>ST</sup> AT 10:00 AM



THE COST IS \$75.00 PER PERSON AND INCLUDES:

- > 18 HOLES OF GOLF AT BONNIE DUNDEE
- > SLEEVE OF GOLF BALLS
- > BAG OF TEES
- > RAFFLE PRIZES
- > STEAK DINNER AT THE
- > ELGIN TURNER HALL

WE ARE LOOKING FOR HOLE SPONSERS YOU CAN SIGN UP YOUR BUISNESS OR FAMILY - \$25.00 PER HOLE

TO SIGN-UP FOR GOLFING OR TO SPONSER A HOLE PLEASE CONTACT JIM LEGRAND AT 847-909-6115, CARRIE MELLOM AT 847-902-9978 OR THE TURNER HALL AT 847-697-4431

PAYMENT IS DUE IN ADVANCE CHECKS CAN BE MADE PAYABLE TO ELGIN TURNERS